
City of Bayfield 

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

04/13/18 

Meeting called to order by Bryan at 9AM. Present: Brevold, Whiteside, Kelly, Bryan, Peterson: City 

employees; Kovachevich, Burg, Mather. David Eades was present from the Chamber. 

Agenda was approved and the old minutes were approved. 

1. Old Business 

a. There has not been any reply from the PBSD in regard to the letter sent from Gordy 

Ringberg. 

b. Swede Hill pay request #3 has been processed. 

2. Public works director report 

a. The new frontend loader has been delivered and is now in the garage ready for use. 

b. May 6th through the 11th is city clean up week. Dumpster day is the 12th. 

c. Tom K reported that the wireless meter reader is no longer supported, may need 

replacement in the future. 

d. Insurance covered all but the $1000 deductible for the equipment that was stolen 

earlier this year. The replacement roto rooter has not yet been delivered. 

e. City insurance will cover a portion of the damage to the pavilion and deck from last 

year’s storm. 

f. The turning point project has started and soil issues have become an issue. Engineers 

will review issue on Monday the 16th. 

g. The fire Department open house will be on June 16th. 

h. PW is planning on doing ditch cleaning this summer with rented equipment. 

i. Tom K is working on bids to do seal coating on 4 blocks of our newer streets. 

3. Utility operator report 

a. Mike has started turning on water service to summer only residents 

b. The DNR has a new rep that Mike will work with for the sanitary survey. 

c. The Quilt Shop may have had a water break, but Mike has not been able to gain access 

to inspect. Water has been turned off for now. 

d. A second break in attempt happened at the old sewer plant, the individuals did not 

gain access. A suspect has been arrested. 

e. There was a discussion about the pump out rate for AIM, will put on next month’s 

agenda. 

4. David Eades from the chamber had made a request for parking restrictions during the Art 

Fest. This issue has a standing order and did not need to be addressed. 

5. 124 N 2nd St has not paid their water/sewer bill for over a year. A motion was made and 

passed to support PW to disconnect the service sometime after the 15th. 

6. Next meeting is May 11th at 9AM. 

7. Adjourned at 9:50. 


